#### **Kendal Victoria Bowling Club**

## **Minutes of the Committee Meeting**

## Wednesday 13th July 2022

## 1. In attendance/Apologies

Present: Alan Sanderson (Chairman), Sue Hillbeck (Secretary) Jackie Foster (Treasurer), John Foster, Alan Medcalf, Martin Blamire, Simon Airey, Phil King,

#### 2. Apologies of absence

Dan Hartley, Paul Crossland

## 3. Minutes of the previous meeting held on Wednesday 22nd June 2022

These were proposed as a true record by Martin Blamire, seconded by Phil King – all agreed

#### 4. Matters Arising

- a) CR1 form This has been sent to Colin.
- b) John O Flaherty comp has 29 pairs at min, over 60s sponsorship is being provided by Boom Burger. Sue asked whether committee felt should still run Johns comp as a mixed as very hard to fill it, and it was decided this was to be discussed at a later date when Paul Crossland at the meeting.
- c) Bank Account Jackie has got info from Barclays and NatWest, and she will look further into this, to be carried forward to next meeting.
- d) Sandy has spoken to players about entering a rural team, and they have said that they do want to have a rural team but alongside the KDBL, suggestion to put a list up and see what members want to do Sue to print a list for the board.

### 5. Treasurers Report

Jackie reported that £18199.50 in the bank. £517.38 comp money to be banked. Petty Cash £55.35, Bar Account £1500.

Martin Blamire asked if we have ever looked into obtaining a card machine for payments at the club, he was advised we had not as it would be quite expensive to do this for the transactions we do, but it could maybe be looked at at a later date.

#### 6. Secretary's Report

Email to Mike Fell done regarding complaint about seniors

Email has been sent to Westmorland vets and Parkin & Jackson regarding advertising boards.

Cindy Kerigan sent an email thanking us for the money raised for Motor Neurone.

#### 7. New Membership Applications

None

# 8. Any other business

30 Cups have been purchased and paid for.

Jackie asked about milk and biscuits at the club, it was discussed and advised we would leave it as is for the time being as biscuits are being got by either Terry or Harry Sharpe and milk is also being bought when needed.

# 9. Date and Time of next Meeting

Wednesday 17th August 2022 at 7.00pm

Meeting closed at 7.45pm